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Construction update 
 
The staff have been using the new staffroom and 
it is working well. The school psychologist and 
Adele from the P&C are settling into their new 
room and the new front entrance and 
refurbished offices are fantastic. We are now 
mainly waiting on external things to be 
completed to sign off the project. The brick layers 
came today to start fixing up the brick walls near 
the entrance and towards the front gates. We are 
still waiting a fence to be erected out the front of 
the building. 
 
Rapid Antigen Tests 
 
A Skoolbag notification went home last week 
letting parents know that if you need more Rapid 
Antigen Tests to contact the school. I encourage 
you to do this as we have enough for everyone 
who needs them. 
 
Postponed RAP Award Party 
 
We had the postponed Principal RAP award party 
today during middle session. We had an Easter 
Egg hunt and a play on the equipment. Even 
though it was late, the students had fun. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hydrotherapy Pool 
 
This week the thermostat on the pool was 
replaced. We are hoping that soon the 
temperature and chemical levels will be correct, 
and we will be able to start the using the pool 
again. 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Katrina Eyland 
Principal  
Havenlee School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal 
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Havenlee Café 
 

Myrtle will be running the Havenlee Café every 

Friday for lunch. 

Please send your child’s order in their 

communication book 
 

3 x chicken nuggets   $1.50 

6 x chicken nugget              $3.00 

1 serve of chips   $1.00 

(with chicken salt)   

Tomato sauce           50c 

Barbeque sauce           50c 

Chocolate milkshake      $1.00 

Strawberry milkshake  $1.00 

 

 

Up and Coming Events 
 

Term 2 Week 3 

Monday -  
Tuesday  -  
Wednesday  -  
Thursday  -  
 

Term 2 Week 4 

Monday -  
Tuesday  -  
Wednesday  -  
Thursday  -  
 

 

Weeks 1-3: Responsible  
‘When I am on task’ 

 
In weeks 1-3 of this term the PBL focus is 
Responsible and students being on task. Explicit 
lessons are being taught in classrooms including 
staying on task for so many seconds, minutes, in a 
pair, in a group and completing a set task. Staying 
on task is demonstrated in morning circle, at the 
desk, in the classroom, library, pool, hall, work 
crews and during transitions. PBL tickets are 
given out to students demonstrating being on 
task.  
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Snuffle Mats 

Snuffle mats are interactive feeding mats for dogs 
(can also be used for cats and guinea pigs). It 
keeps them entertained looking for food treats 
that you can hide in the snuffle mat. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Year 12 students (and Myrtle) are making 
snuffle mats to sell as gifts for pets. Money raised 
will support Vocational Education programs at 
Havenlee School.  
Cost: $20 per snuffle mat (cash only) 

 

Please phone the school office on 4421 3777 if 

you would like to purchase a snuffle mat or write 

a note in your child’s communication book 

 

 

 

 

 

Chaplains Chat 

As you all know, Term 1 ended with the school 
having to close on the last day and doesn't that 
tell the story of Term 1! But the last week was a 
lot of fun despite the continuing rain, which I 
thought reflected the tenacity of our Staff, 
students, and families to press on regardless.  
 
Besides playing, in a small area under the awning 
to try and stay dry, with hula-hoops and skipping 
rope (I'm still recovering - thanks Nicole and Viv), 
I saw creativity which included, beautiful Easter-
themed baskets and art-work, dress-ups (Raphael 
and Jacob were very cute Sharks lurking in the 
corridor), and birthday parties. It seemed there 
was still plenty to celebrate in the last week! 
 
Welcome to Term 2, my hope is for some lovely 
Autumn-Winter weather, lots more fun, 

creativity, celebrations, and cake 🙂 
 
Thanks,  
Julie  
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